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DATE: August 2, 2024 

RE: State v Nigel Pearson 

 

On Thursday, July 25, 2024, Nigel Isaiah Pearson, 22, of Aberdeen, was convicted of two 

counts of Attempted First Degree Murder, Four Counts of First Degree Assault, Four Counts of 

Use of a Firearm in a Crime of Violence, Four Counts of Reckless Endangerment, One Count of 

Handgun in Vehicle, One Count of Loaded Handgun in Vehicle, One Count of Handgun on 

Person, and One Count of Illegal Possession of a Firearm by a Minor following a six-day bench 

trial before the Honorable Paul W. Ishak in the Circuit Court for Harford County. 

 

 Through the testimony of twenty-one witnesses, including members of the Harford County 

Sheriff’s Office, the Aberdeen Police Department, and three experts, the evidence presented in 

trial showed that on November 16, 2022, Nigel Pearson, along with additional members of the 

“Rollin’ 20’s” gang, drove in two separate vehicles to 302 Stevens Circle in Aberdeen with the 

intent to shoot and kill members of the “Choppa Boys” gang. Evidence also showed that the motive 

behind the shooting was that rival gang members had posted a rap video on YouTube just a few 

days prior. Once at Stevens Circle, Nigel Pearson, along with others, mercilessly shot at a group 

of four teenage victims who were actively changing a tire in the parking lot and then drove away. 

Two out of the four teenagers were struck by gunfire: one in the chest and one in the head. Due to 

the quick response of First Responders, both victims survived. The following day, Pearson then 

drove his vehicle to a secluded location in the woods in Peach Bottom, Pennsylvania and burned 

the vehicle, which was used during the shooting. The vehicle was later discovered by Pennsylvania 

State Police who began an investigation into Pearson.  

  

Sentencing is set for October 25, 2024, before the Honorable Paul W. Ishak. Following the 

verdict, State’s Attorney Healey issued the following statement: “Gang activity produces some of 

the most violent cases we see as prosecutors.  This defendant, having no regard for the lives of 

others, made a conscious decision to take and endanger the lives of other human beings for no 

reason other than his gang affiliation.  We will relentlessly pursue justice in cases such as this one 

to deter others from engaging in similar conduct.  Our community is safer with Nigel Pearson 

behind bars.  My office will seek to ensure that he is never a danger to our citizens again. I 

commend the victim for her bravery in testifying during trial and for all that she has had to 

overcome as a result of this defendant’s actions.” 



State’s Attorney Healey further thanks Detective Shoffstall, Detective Soto, Detective 

Garrett, Detective Lightner, and Lieutenant Persuhn for their hard work investigating this case. 

She also commends Assistant State’s Attorney Rebecca A. Malkowski and Deputy State’s 

Attorney David W. Ryden for their incredible efforts in securing these convictions.  

 


